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Minutes for LPCA 

Call to Order 
A meeting of LPCA was held on July 8th, 2017 at the Lincoln Park Community Center. It began at 9:03am and 

was presided over by Tolulope Odunlami, with Alexandra Dace Denito filling in as secretary as well.  

Attendees  
● Voting members in attendance included: Tolulope Odunlami, Alexandra Dace Denito, Fran Hawkins, 

Lucinda Hall, Anita Summerour, Robert DiSpirito and Ebony Davis. 
● Community members: Stephanie Ezequil, Montrea Davis, Rory Summerour. 
● City Staff: Hjarman Cordero, Bob Rappoport, (+ Robert Dispirito) 

Approval of Minutes 
The July minutes were approved. The minutes will be posted on the website here: 
http://www.lincolnparkcivicassociation.com/meetings-events/ 

Officers’ Reports 
 

Alexandra Dace Denito presented list of officers’ (President and Vice-President) activities during past month. 

The Treasure Report was presented by Fran Hawkins, as well as P.O. Box’s Mail for LPCA. 

Other Reports  

Police Report  

● Presented by Bob Rappoport 
Rockville Housing Enterprise (1200-1327 First street) 
There was no serious (Part I) crimes reported. 
There were two Disorderly Conduct (Part II) calls for service. 
Lincoln Park Civic Association 
There was a slight increase in the number of calls for service during the month of June; 29 calls 
compared to 25 in May. 
There was no serious (Part I) crimes reported. 
There were four Disorderly Conduct calls for service. 

 

Neighborhood resources 

 Status of N. Horners Ln. Sidewalks 
The sidewalk on N. Horners Lane between Dover Road and Ashley avenue was approved in FY18 CIP. 
Design is scheduled for FY18and construction in FY 19. 
 Status of Frederick Ave. Sidewalk 
The Department of Traffic and Transportation is looking to this request and looking at the different elements to 
be considered for this project. 
 Southlawn Lane Sidewalk Project-Public Meeting #1 
Currently, no sidewalk exists on either side of Southlawn Lane from E. Gude Drive to Lofstrand Lane within the 
corporate limits of the City of Rockville. The Southlawn Lane Sidewalk project is part of the City’s Capital 
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Improvement Program and proposes to install sidewalk along this roadway. Installing a sidewalk along this 
section will be beneficial as it will provide the only pedestrian connection between these roads and greatly 
increase pedestrian accessibility and safety. The project includes sidewalks, SWM facilities, curb & gutter, 
pavement repairs and associated storm drain upgrades. 
 
 Pride event on July 12 
See Flyer (Making it Possible: Moving through LGBTQ and Community Connections) 
 
 Neighborhood Matching Grant Information Oct.15 
 Send your application now 
  
 National Night Out 
Rockville families are invited to an evening of community togetherness on Tuesday, Aug.1rst, 2017 for the 
Rockville City Police Department (RCPD) National Night Out. National Night Out is a long-standing crime and 
drug prevention event sponsored by the National Association of Town Watch. 
For more info, contact Cpl. Ken Matney at 240-314 8922 or kmatney@rockvillemd.gov 
 
 Stonestreet Corridor next meeting 
Thursday, July 13, at 7pm at the Lincoln Park Community Center, 357 Frederick avenue. 
Meeting focus: sites on the corridor that are owned by Montgomery County Public Schools (MCPS). MCPS will 
present information about existing facilities and functions, property constraints, and long-term needs. City staff 
will facilitate a discussion about possible land use alternatives. 
 
 Miscellaneous: 
Available: “Do not be a mosquito magnet” magnets; video on Helmet safety subtitled in Spanish and Chinese; 
Books: “Abundant Community”. 
 
 

 Community Center Report  
● Back to School Jam (see Flyer: Friday, Aug.25th, 6-8:30pm at Community center) 
● Summer camps are full. 
● There are changed to RockEnroll registration link. 

City Council Report  

● No representation 

Legacy Report 

● No representation 

Open Forum 
● Rob Dispirito also talked to neighbors on Stonestreet (PEP) encouraging them to be good neighbors to 

Lincoln Park residents.  Details about stretches of road to be resurfaced. The City staff is expected to 
meet with Mr. Cho (WINX property), and with Rockville City’s planners for zoning and annexation, 
sometimes in the next three months. 

● Rory Summerour distributed flyers about Lincoln Park Family Reunion, August 19th, 2017 from 1 to 7pm 
in Isreal Park. 

● Questions about noise ordinance in Rockville 
● Ebony Davis presented updates on Human Rights Commission 
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● Questions about 220 Elizabeth Avenue (demolition or rehab of property: 7bedrooms), compliance with 
Neighborhood’s plan restrictions. 

Main Motions  
● None 

Announcements 
● None 

Adjournment 
Tolulope Odunlami moved that the meeting be adjourned, and this was agreed upon at 10:23am. The next 

meeting will be on September 9th, 2017. 

 

Alexandra Dace Denito for Yvan Charpentier  9/9/2017 

Secretary 
LPCA 

 Date of Approval 
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